
From: Todd Selig
To: Beth Olshansky; Rick Taintor; Karen Edwards
Cc: Andrea Bodo; Patricia Sherman; Molly Molloy; Barbara Dill; Paul Rasmussen; Sean McCauley; Sharon Ames;

Emily Innes
Subject: Re: Minor Architectural Design and Color Committee
Date: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 12:56:18 PM
Attachments: Letter-CDA-11-16-20[1].docx

Dear Members of the Subcommittee,
 
I had a productive telephone conversation with Sean McCauley from Colonial Durham on Friday
afternoon, 11/13/2020, regarding my own concerns regarding the selected brick color and the
potential of selecting an alternative brick that might perhaps be a little more complimentary with
the color palette ultimately chosen by the subcommittee, and this morning Mr. McCauley let me
know a new brick palette was being sent to my attention at the Town Hall.  As the subcommittee
work is now complete, Mr. McCauley  indicated he would be willing to work with me and our Town
architect, Pat Sherman, if the Planning Board would ultimately also like to see an alternative brick
color to accompany the color palette selected by the subcommittee.  Once the brick palette arrives,
assuming the Planning Board chooses to move in such a direction, we’ll let everyone on the
subcommittee know so you can offer your perspectives for Pat Sherman and me to consider. 
 
It’s important to clarify that Paul Rasmussen and I were the ones who selected the name of the
subcommittee as discussed in our subcommittee proceedings.  The name added the appropriate
direction and boundaries to the role Paul and I believed the Planning Board had intended for the
group – the composition of which I would ultimately organize in conjunction with Paul.  Through give
and take on both sides, the subcommittee and the applicant made tremendous progress in
improving the overall project design. 
 
It is important to note that the applicant had made it quite clear from the start that both the
applicant and the applicant’s architects preferred the “blue” color scheme submitted with the
applicant’s application to the Planning Board versus any changes recommended by the Town.  The
applicant grudgingly considered the colors recommended by the subcommittee, and after hours of
discussion and much fruitful conversation, eventually came around to being open to compromise on
the colors recommended by the subcommittee.  The applicant did surprise the subcommittee at the
end of the process during the third meeting by indicating it wanted to give the Planning Board the
option to choose between the “blue” palette and the subcommittee’s preferred natural tone
palette.  In retrospect, this is likely inconsequential as I believe the Planning Board will defer to the
recommendation of the subcommittee that it established to painstakingly work through these
complex color and design issues. 
 
As part of the process, the Town’s architect and subcommittee members did walk through aspects
of the architectural design standards that Durham utilizes with the applicant’s two architects in
order to improve upon the overall project and better align the project to meet Durham objectives.
 
In fairness, it is my recollection that Sean McCauley and his team had made it clear in at least the
second meeting (and possibly the first) that they were very set on the one brick color and they
provided rationale as to why – consistent with other UNH buildings, other buildings in Town, etc.  In
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November 16, 2020



Dear Sean, Emily, and Sharon, 



I want to thank you for agreeing to participate with us on our Minor Architectural Design and Color Committee. I was pleased to be asked to participate to be able to apply my knowledge and skills working with color for the past 50 years to try to create an attractive project while trying to minimize the appearance of mass in the two extremely large buildings proposed to be built in the Hannaford parking lot. Since the initial CDA’s proposed color palettes had not been well received by the public, I appreciated the opportunity to join with others in the community who have an eye for color and with Patricia Sherman, our architectural consultant, with the goal of enhancing the appearance of the 3 buildings. 



I knew from the start that there would be certain parameters we must take into consideration. It was made clear at the beginning that we would not be allowed to choose from any of the 700-color Hardie Dream Collection that offers every lovely color imaginable but instead would have to choose from the limited 20-color Standard Collection. Five or 6 of those Standard colors are extremely light, most often used for trim. Another 4 or 5 are inappropriately dark. Our task, within the remaining limited range, was to find at least 3 colors that work together harmoniously while serving to break up the mass. 



I know that I and others on the committee took up this challenge in earnest. Beyond the 3 meetings we attended, we spent hours poring over architectural details on the renderings provided. Some of us sent away for some additional Hardie color samples and pondered them in every type of light and weather. The committee settled on an earth tone palette early on 

because it was the only option for 3-4 colors that worked together harmoniously within the allowable Standard colors that also would serve to minimize the mass. I went to Sherwin Williams in search of a trim color that would enhance our preferred color palette, only to later learn that Hardie Standard colors would be the only trim option. This may seem to some overly detailed, but the right trim color can make a huge difference.



Since the earth tones the committee had selected, which our architectural consultant said would “stand the test of time,” did not look good against the orange-red brick that had been selected for the CDA palette, I went on a mission to find a compatible brick. Please also note that our Durham Architectural Regulations require a “deep red brick.” My search included doing an inventory of various bricks downtown and on the UNH campus (with my Hardie samples in hand) as well as brick used in other communities. I also drove to two brickyards in Kittery, ME and Amesbury, MA in search of compatible brick colors that would enhance rather than detract from the project.



Needless-to-say, I was surprised and dismayed to learn—not until our third and final meeting—

that a different brick from the smooth orange-red brick CDA had originally chosen for its color palette was not an option. In fact, I believe this announcement was made within the last 20 minutes of our final meeting. This should have been made clear to the Color Committee at the very beginning of our process as it would have altered our discussion from the start. Frankly, I do not understand the resistance to an alternative brick, one that would complement rather than detract from the earth tone colors the committee selected. Surely there is more than a single brick that meets CDA’s criteria for cost and would, at the same time, complement the color palette selected by the committee. 



I was also quite dismayed to learn at the end of the third and final meeting that CDA plans to reintroduce their blue color palette to the Planning Board along with the subcommittee’s preferred earth tone palette. This seems contrary to and inconsistent with the process put in motion by the Planning Board to establish a subcommittee tasked with coming up with a color palette that would enhance the project and be more widely accepted by the community.



To be frank, after all the time and town resources that went into the work of the Committee, it feels disingenuous to announce, at the very end of the process, that: 1) CDA will continue to advocate for its blue color palette which had not been embraced by the community and 2) there is only one brick option—that which CDA chose originally to go with a very different color palette and which runs counter to our Architectural Design Regulations (as noted above). These two late-breaking revelations make it appear that agreeing to work with the subcommittee was a waste of everybody’s time as well as town resources. I now fear that CDA agreed to participate in an architectural design review and color subcommittee of the Planning Board simply to avoid the thorough independent architectural design review strongly recommended by Rick Taintor on several occasions. It remains a mystery how the name of our committee ended up with the word MINOR in front of it, thereby limiting the scope of the committee days after the Planning Board had established the subcommittee. I truly hope your participation was not simply so that you will be able to say to the Planning Board that you went through an architectural design review process and considered community input. If this were the case, I would find that most regrettable.



Respectfully submitted, 





Beth Olshansky



CC: participants in the Minor Architectural Design and Color Committee 

       members of the Durham Planning Board

	











fact, it was because of the extensive discussion at our first meeting concerning brick that I took the
time to photograph the applicant’s proposed brick against the Courthouse and current Town Hall for
comparative purposes and shared these images with the subcommittee in advance of our second
meeting.  Of course, several of us had concerns about the proposed brick color from the outset and
continued to share such concerns with the applicant throughout the process. 
 
In conclusion, the subcommittee process was very effective in identifying myriad ways to hone and
substantially improve upon a significant project impacted by many factors outside of the
subcommittee’s control into as visually appealing a project as possible that fits with other design
objectives for Durham and within the community as a whole. 
 
As the principal organizer of this subcommittee effort, I would like to thank both the applicant and
the members of the subcommittee for engaging in a process that resulted in a positive outcome for
all concerned. 
 
This memorandum will be shared with the members of the Planning Board and included in the public
file for the project as a compliment to Beth’s letter to the subcommittee, which is attached.
 
Todd
 
Todd I. Selig, Administrator
Town of Durham, NH 
a: 8 Newmarket Rd., Durham, NH 03824 USA
t: 603.868.5571 | m: 603.817.0720 | w: www.ci.durham.nh.us
He/him/his pronouns
 
Do your part to stop the spread of Covid-19:  Wear a mask around others, avoid close physical
contact, monitor your health, wash hands/disinfect! 
---
 
 

From: Beth Olshansky <beth.olshansky@comcast.net>
Date: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 at 9:27 AM
To: Rick Taintor <rtaintor@ci.durham.nh.us>, Karen Edwards <kedwards@ci.durham.nh.us>
Cc: Andrea Bodo <afbodo@comcast.net>, Patricia Sherman <pacs03255@gmail.com>, Molly
Molloy <mvmolloy247@gmail.com>, Barbara Dill <barbaradill@gmail.com>, Paul Rasmussen
<pnrasmus@gmail.com>, Todd Selig <tselig@ci.durham.nh.us>
Subject: Minor Architectural Design and Color Committee
 
Dear Rick and Karen,
 
Please forward this email and attached letter to Colonial Durham Associates team members Sean
McCauley, Emily Innes, and Sharon Ames as well as to members of the Planning Board. I would also
appreciate your posting the letter online as usual.

https://www.ci.durham.nh.us/administration
http://www.ci.durham.nh.us/


 
Thank you.
 
Beth
 
 


